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Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The Nevada Taxicab Authority has reviewed BDR 58-783 and believes it will have a negative fiscal impact on the 
agency. Section 13 provides that the Taxicab Authority may only conduct an investigation for a violation of NRS 
706.8846, driver taking a longer route, when a complaint by a passenger is received. In the majority of the long route 
complaints received by the agency, the customer chooses not to prosecute.  Instead, they would rather be reimbursed 
the fare amount; they are then referred back to the Cab Companies. Therefore, it appears the fine revenues for 
citations issued for long route violations will be reduced greatly if not eliminated. Long route violations have a 
mandated ascending fine schedule based on number of guilty adjudications which makes fiscal impact difficult to 
project.

Section 3 number 7b states that "a citation issued by the Taxicab authority for a violation of any provision of Chapter 
706A of NRS to a transportation network company or person who is a driver for a transportation network company 
must be adjudicated by the Nevada Transportation Authority". This will also likely result in an increase of overtime 
expense for enforcement staff to attend court proceedings at the Nevada Transportation Authority. The overtime 
expenditure cannot be determined at this time.

Section 5 changes the language from stating that the technology Fee revenue “must be used to implement 
technological improvements in safety”, to the revenues “may be used to implement technological improvements in 
safety”. This would allow for the use of the technology fee revenue for expenditures that are not specifically 
“technological improvements in safety.” The Taxicab Authority would need to determine exactly which additional 
expenditures would qualify under the new language.

A Cooperative Agreement for joint enforcement efforts has been in place since October 2012. The agreement will need 
to be amended to accomplish the concurrent enforcement outlined in the BDR.

Ron Grogan Name

Title Administrator

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF FINANCE COMMENTS Date Thursday, April 06, 2017

The agency's response appears reasonable, although the Governor's Finance Offices notes that the Taxicab Authority 
has not discussed any fiscal impact that may arise from the requirement to inspect taxicabs at least once per year.  
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